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The Belmont Condominium Trust


September 5, 2013
Dear Belmont Owner,

I am writing to address several issues as the traditional end of summer approaches at the Belmont. 

 WORK RULES. As with this past year, the time frame in which you are allowed to do major work that may affect others is from the day after Labor Day until May 15th of each year. There is no work allowed on any weekend! You will find a copy of the Architectural Review form and Work Rules enclosed with this mailing. These forms must be submitted by the homeowner, not your contractor and contractors must be given a copy of work rules and meet all conditions prior to commencing work. The rules detail everything that you need to know.
As always, Architectural Review Forms must be filled out and receive approval before commencing any type of unit work. You will also be asked to sign a copy of the work rules at the same time. You will find all these forms on the owners section of the website. You must have your contractors provide the office with a copy of all Building, Plumbing or Electrical Permits prior to the commencement of work and the contractor must be fully insured and licensed and must supply the office with a current insurance policy for both liability and workers compensation, naming the Belmont as an additional insured. The contractors also MUST keep the public areas clean and free of debris. This includes lining the hallways and elevators with corrugated paper, firmly secured, so as to avoid any trip and fall hazard for others using the building. This paper must be replaced monthly if the work continues beyond a month so that the area looks neat and clean. Any owner that is renovating is responsible for their contractor and may be billed for any additional cleaning that the Belmont needs to undertake. If you are approved for construction over the winter season, you must provide your contractors with a unit key and they MAY NOT park in a deeded space of another owner. They also must be provided with a gate code as I will not allow people onto the property, otherwise. 
I have enclosed the winter closing procedures in the package so that you may familiarize yourselves with this process. By the end of November, I will be inspecting each waterfront-facing Midrise Unit (2nd, 3rd & 4th floors) to determine that each sliding and hinged door have a Mr. Thirsty installed in the inner opening of these doors. As you are aware, the Trust initiated a rule in November of 2001 requiring that these devices be maintained at these door openings.  Should you require additional or new Mr. Thirsty devices, they are available through my office at a price of $15.00. 
The Master Deed requires that heat be turned on in your unit so that a minimum temperature of 50 degrees is maintained. Even with your water shut off, there may be “live” water at the meter in your utility area, the hot water tank and water in the pipes to your kitchen and bathrooms. This water may freeze without adequately controlled temperature. We check for compliance with this rule by inspecting the individual Unit electrical meters in the basement electrical rooms. Should we find no electric use over a 24-hour period of cold temperatures, your individual Unit will be inspected and the thermostats adjusted appropriately.  

** CONTINUED ON OTHER SIDE **

Each year, at the end of the summer, we have an issue with bicycles in the garages with no identification on them. As in summers past, we ask that you tag your bicycles with your name and unit number. If by the end of October, the bicycle is not tagged and placed neatly in the rack, they may be removed by the Belmont Staff. Bicycles must be placed in bike racks or in your unit. They may not be left against walls or in parking spaces. The same rule as above applies to the chair room down by the pool. If you leave anything that is unmarked, it may be removed and disposed of by the staff. This does not include the noodles in the new noodle rack.
Anyone leaving an automobile on the property, be it in the garages or in a parking lot, must leave a key for the office in the event that we have to move it. You may either leave it in the office or in your unit or let the office know exactly where the keys are located.

The Cabanas will be shut down the week after Columbus Day. Anyone that needs access should do so before hand. The water will be shut off and the units winterized.

All midrise unit owners that have tile on their decks should plan on sealing the tile and grout on a yearly basis to prevent water penetration into the concrete slab.

As a reminder to Townhouse Owners, Monday is the day that your refuse is removed from your garage in the off season by our maintenance staff. As most holidays fall on Mondays to allow for a three day weekend and in order to allow our employees to enjoy these holidays, your refuse will be removed on Tuesday following the holiday. If Christmas Eve/Day or New Years Eve/Day, falls on a weekend or Monday, the same will apply.
I wish you a happy and healthy winter season.
Warmest regards,
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Jay Donovan 
The Belmont     (     One Belmont Road     (     West Harwich, MA  02671

Phone 508-432-8028     (     Fax 508-432-6212

Email   belmontmanager@comcast.net

 Website    
    http://www.thebelmont.net
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